






From: DeLaunay, Maureen
To: Seeram, Nafisa
Subject: FW: Time sensitive/Emergency Form Review and Approval Needed
Date: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 5:54:35 PM

From: Brooks, Karen 
Sent: Monday, April 6, 2020 6:17 PM
To: Hughes, Bernadette <BHughes@coconutcreek.net>
Subject: RE: Time sensitive/Emergency Form Review and Approval Needed

Approved.

Thanks,
Karen

Department Type of
Form

Vendor Name Amount Comments

Utilities
Engineering

Sole
Source

Florida Spectrum
Environmental

$100,000.00

Thank you,

Aliea Seeram
Senior Staff Assistant
Purchasing and Contracts Division
Finance and Administrative Services Department
Ext - 1542
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Authorization for Purchasing Forms 
COVID-19 2020 
Temporary Approval Process – Effective 3/23/2020 
 
 
As an authorized Approver for the City of Coconut Creek, I certify that I have reviewed each Purchasing form and its respective backup 
listed in the table below in accordance with applicable City policy.  My typed name shall serve as authorization. 
 

Department Type of Form Vendor Name Amount 

Utilities Engineering Sole Source Form Florida Spectrum Environmental Services, Inc. $100,000.00 

Authorization: 
Note:  If signing on behalf of an Approver, please type as follows:  (Your name) on behalf of (Approver name). 
 

Approver Type Name Date 

CIO (I.T. Related Purchasing Only):      NA             

Senior Purchasing Analyst (Initial Review) Christina Semeraro 4/2/2020 

Purchasing and Contracts Manager Linda Jeethan 4/2/2020 

FAS Director ($3,000.00 and Over): Peta-Gay Lake 4/2/2020 

City Manager ($10,000.00 and Over):             

 











From: Moore, James
To: Jeethan, Linda
Cc: Martin, Todd; Crockett, Reggie; Dupuis, Jean; Elshami, Osama; Copeland, Alicia
Subject: Florida Spectrum Environmental Services- Piggyback Contract
Date: Monday, April 30, 2018 3:32:56 PM
Importance: High

Linda,
I was informed late last week that our Piggyback Contract with Florida Spectrum Environmental
Services that utilized the Naples, Florida contract had expired on March 31, 2018 and no other
piggyback contracts within the State of Florida were available from Florida Spectrum Environmental
Services to piggyback on.   This Laboratory has completed our Water Quality Analysis work for many
years with no Compliance issues I am aware of and this year is completing the highly specialized
Fourth Unregulated Contaminant Monitoring Rule ( UCMR4) analysis for the City with the first round
of sampling completed in February and March and the second round would be completed 6 months
later.   Florida Spectrum Environmental Services has subcontracted out this specialized (UCMR4)
testing with Eurofins Eaten, Analytical, Inc  and they have access to the USEPA database to enter the
City data.   At this time, it is my recommendation to Sole Source the Water Quality Lab Analysis with
Florida Spectrum Environmental Services  due to the critical nature of the UCMR4 sampling and
reporting through FY 2018.   It would not be in the City’s best interests to change Labs at this time.  
We would expect Florida Spectrum Environmental Services to honor contract pricing previously
enjoyed under the Naples Piggyback contract.   Before the end of FY 2018, we would look for
piggyback opportunities with Florida Spectrum Environmental Services and if none exist, utilize a
piggyback contract with Pace Analytical Services  utilizing the City of Wellington contract.
 
James T. Moore, P.E.
Utility Engineer
954-545-6626
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